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Chapter 3941
Stella looked at Charlie with a slight smile and politely said, “Good morning
Mr. Wade.”

Charlie nodded and smiled, “Good morning, Miss Zhan.”

Saying that, he asked her, “Miss Zhan when did you get this car back?”

Stella busily said, “I got it back yesterday, and it just happened to have a
spare key.”

Charlie nodded and said, “I heard Claire say that she was going to pick up by
a friend of yours with you?”

“Right.” Stella said with a smile, “The designer Ms. Willson likes happens to
be a good friend of mine,”

“So I invited her to come to Aurous Hill for a few days, and by the way, I also
let Ms. Willson get in touch with her more, which might help her in her future
career.”

Charlie smiled faintly and said, “Then I will thank Miss Zhan for Claire.”

“You must not be so polite, Mr. Wade.” Stella was busy saying, “This is all
what I should do, after all, you have done me a great favor.”

Charlie thought to himself, “I didn’t do you any big favor, but I’m afraid you
want me to do you any big favor ……”

However, on the surface, Charlie did not yet have a half-hearted look of being
ashamed, instead, he said with a calm face,
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“In that case, it will be hard for Miss Zhan to take more trouble.”

Nine o’clock in the morning, Aurous Hill Airport.

A middle-aged woman with blonde hair and blue eyes and a tall figure walked
out with big steps.

This woman’s appearance was considered very beautiful, but the wrinkles at
the corners of her eyes could tell that she was no longer young.

She is Kelly West, who is already in her fifties.

However, because she is a designer, her dress is very fashionable, if you do
not look closely, you will think she is only in her early thirties.

When Kelly came out of the airport, Claire recognized her at a glance, but
Stella, yesterday, reading her information a little head, did not react at once.

However, Kelly recognized Stella first, so she waved at her with great
enthusiasm and shouted happily, “Stella! I’m here!”

Stella came back to her senses and recognized her as well, so she said with
fake excitement as well, “Kelly! You’re finally here!”

As she spoke, Kelly had arrived in front of the two.

Claire was on the side like an elementary school student, excited and didn’t
dare to interrupt.

While Stella was the first to pull her to her body and said to Kelly, “Kelly, this is
Ms. Claire Willson that I told you on the phone, she is very fond of you!”
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As soon as she heard the word Ms. Willson, Kelly instantly understood, and
keeping her mission in mind, she hurriedly said to Claire,

“Hello Ms. Willson, I heard from Stella that you are also a designer, it’s so nice
to come to China and meet a fellow designer, and such a beautiful young
beauty!”

Claire did not expect that Kelly, whom she had not dared to greet, would be so
enthusiastic to greet herself first.

And was immediately a little flattered, so she hurriedly said, “Hello Ms. ……
West, I have admired you for a long time, it’s a pleasure to meet you!”

Kelly as soon as Claire swept, said with a smile: “Do not be so polite! You are
Stella’s good friend, that is my good friend!”

Stella said to Claire with a smile at this time, “I told you Kelly is very
enthusiastic, right? She is not as haughty as the usual famous designers.”

Kelly nodded and said to Claire in a very friendly manner, “We are both
designers, we must have a more common language,”

“So you must not be so formal in front of me, just treat me as your best friend.
that might bring more inspiration to each other.”

Chapter 3942
Kelly’s words really excited Claire, so she hurriedly said, “Ms. West, please
don’t worry, I am a native of Aurous Hill, I am very familiar with the city,”
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“I heard that it is your first time coming to China, I will definitely let you
experience the culture and customs of China as much as possible!”

Kelly smiled slightly and could not help but say with some emotion, “Actually, I
came to China once twenty-eight years ago, but that time I went to Eastcliff.”

When Stella heard this, she was a little annoyed in her heart. The feedback
that Kelly gave to Martina was that she had never been to China.

And she had told Claire the same thing, so why did she suddenly change her
mind again?

So, while Claire was still asking this question, Stella asked in mock surprise,
“Kelly, didn’t you always tell me that you had never been to China?”

Only then did Kelly realize that she could not help but say the wrong thing, so
she hurriedly explained,

“Actually, when I first came to China thirty years ago, I was entrusted by
someone to come here to design her newlywed mansion,”

“And the other party was one of the most important people in my life. I’ve been
claiming to the outside world that I have not been to China.”

Speaking of this, Kelly couldn’t help but sigh lightly and said from the bottom
of her heart,

“That noble person is like a life coach to me, if it wasn’t for her, I wouldn’t be
able to have these achievements today.”

Hearing this, Stella could not help but ask with some curiosity, “Kelly,
twenty-eight years ago in China, it should still be very traditional, right?”
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“At that time, it is surprising that someone from the United States asked you to
come to China to do private house design? This person must have been too
avant-garde, right?”

“Right.” Kelly said with a few moments of admiration on her expression, “That
noble person of mine, although she is Chinese, actually grew up in the United
States since she was a child,”

“And later married a young master of a big family in Eastcliff, so she moved
from New York to Eastcliff.”

Stella frowned slightly and said, “You said she grew up living in the United
States and asked you to come to China to do the private house design,”

“And you were not allowed to reveal it to the public, is she very famous in the
United States?”

Kelly West looked at Stella in surprise, not expecting this Fei family to be so
perceptive and find the key point at once.

So, she smiled slightly, nodded, and said, “In fact, thirty years ago, her fame in
American high society was very, very big,”

“And even now there are many people who talk about her with respect.”

Hearing this, Stella was even more curious and asked her, “If that’s true, then
maybe I’ve heard of her, what’s her name, is it convenient to tell me?”

Kelly thought about it and laughed softly, “She has been away for many years,
it’s not inconvenient.”
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Saying, Kelly put away the smile, looked with nostalgia, with admiration, and
with a bit sadness said:

“Her name is Margaret An, thirty years ago, she was called the investment
queen of Silicon Valley,”

“I do not know if you have heard of it, if not, it is not strange, after all, she has
been gone for almost twenty years,”

“When you were just born, she has already left America.”

Hearing the words Margaret An, Stella was dumbfounded!

She exclaimed, “Margaret An…… how could I not know Margaret An, she is
our ……”

Speaking of this, she gave a slight beating and hurriedly added: “She is the
pride of countless hearts!”

In fact, Stella instinctively wanted to say that Margaret is the idol of all
Stanford alumni.

The spiritual leader who inspires all Stanford alumni to strive for excellence,
and is a totem-like existence at Stanford.

No one at Stanford doesn’t know Margaret, even though she passed away 20
years ago, her mark is still everywhere at Stanford.

She is the highest-ranked female alumna in the Stanford Hall of Fame and
has supported a large number of startup projects.
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These are like eagles at Stanford and in Silicon Valley, many of which have
now grown into international Internet and technology behemoths.

At Stanford, there is a road named after her, a building named after her, and a
scholarship fund.

At the same time, she is also recognized by all Chinese alumni of the institute.

Although Stella had never met Margaret, she had heard too much about her
since she was a child.

Therefore, when she was very young, she regarded Margaret as the biggest
idol in her life.

And the reason why she got into Stanford was because of the influence of this
name.

When she arrived at Stanford and learned more about her, she was not only
amazed but she was also surprised.

Deep in her heart, she even felt that if her future achievements could be
one-third of Margaret’s, then she would have not lived her life in vain.

However, she never thought that this interior designer she met for the first
time would be an old acquaintance of Margaret!

Therefore, she stood in the same place as if she were a wooden chicken, her
heart was already overwhelmed.

And at this time, Claire was standing in a daze too.

This was the first time in her life that she heard Margaret’s name.
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She didn’t know what these words represented behind, let alone how these
words were inextricably linked to her.

She just felt that this name, as beautiful as a poem ……

Chapter 3943
Kelly didn’t expect that Stella, who was so young, would be impressed by
Margaret as well.

Moreover, looking at her, she seemed to admire Margaret.

This made her heart feel a sense of relief, and she couldn’t help but sigh: “It’s
great that so many people still remember her after so many years ……”

Stella nodded and hurriedly asked after her, “Kelly, how did you get to know
Margaret?”

Kelly said with a nostalgic look, “When I first entered the design circle, it didn’t
go well, although I was doing high-end private house design,”

“But high-end users were very dismissive of me as a fledgling designer, and in
American society in those days, women were discriminated against in many
jobs, and the design industry was naturally no exception ……”

Speaking of this, she sighed lightly, full of gratitude, “I was frugal, took out five
thousand dollars, opened my first solo design show in Brooklyn, New York,”
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“But that design show almost no one asked for, the occasional visitor who
came in, usually walked out shaking their heads, until Margaret, who
happened to be passing by at the time, walked in ……”

“And then what?” Stella was impatient to pursue: “And then she gave you a
chance, didn’t she?”

Kelly smiled heartily and continued, “I think she gave me a whole new world
…… After that, she not only gave me a top luxury house in Manhattan to do
the full project design,”

“But even brought me directly into Manhattan’s high society, recommending
me to everyone around her,”

“And since then, I have inexplicably caught fire, and before the first full project
design was completed, I had already become a hot private house designer in
Manhattan ……”

Stella could not help but sigh: “No one can be so selfless to share the top
resources with a stranger, this kind of heart is indeed remarkable,”

“No wonder so many companies in Silicon Valley are doing stronger and
stronger under her investment, this kind of people who fully carry the sedan
chair for others, often to achieve the greatest success ……”

Kelly said with immense approval, “She was indeed a very selfless person,
especially to newcomers, had been very caring,”

“If she feels that you are indeed a capable and talented person, then she
would never sit back and watch your ability and talent be buried and let you
down.”
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Claire, who was on the side, had already listened with fascination by now.

Although she did not have much social experience, she had never met a
person like Margaret An.

In her opinion, this woman whom she had never seen before, or even just
heard of for the first time, seemed to exude an endless personality charm.

But when she thought of it, just now Kelly said that Margaret had passed away
for twenty years, she couldn’t help but ask,

“May I ask …… why this Ms. An passed away so early?”

“Not sure.” Kelly shook her head and said, “I only know that at that time her
family claimed that she died in an accident, for what exactly, it is unknown.”

Stella said very seriously at this time: “Margaret’s death, I once heard my
grandfather talk about it as if the reason behind it is extremely complex,”

“So complex that even he kept it a secret, I actually asked him several times,
he warned me very seriously not to explore,”

“And said don’t you see that An family in the world is ranked in the top three
families, but in front of this matter, also did not do any struggle.”

Kelly smiled helplessly and spoke, “Let’s not talk about these heavy topics,
doesn’t Ms. Willson still want to show us around Aurous Hill?”

“Yes.” Stella also hurriedly changed the topic and said to Claire, “Claire, the
two of us can follow you during this next period of time!”

Claire hurriedly said, “I’ve already planned it all out, why don’t we leave now?”
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“Good!”

Claire took Stella and Kelly around Aurous Hill for a whole day, and her feet
were all worn out with blisters, but she was still full of energy.

Not only because Kelly was her idol, but also because along the way, she
heard a lot about the legendary experiences of Margaret.

After hearing more, Claire even felt that, if she continued to listen, she was
afraid to change her idol from Kelly to Margaret, who had died twenty years
ago.

But she was unaware that this legendary woman was her husband’s mother.

When she returned home, she just sat on the sofa, she was already tired and
sore.

Chapter 3944
Charlie saw her take off her socks and rubbed several blisters on her feet, so
he could not help but say with some heartache,

“Honey, what have you been doing all day? Why have you rubbed so many
blisters?”

Claire smiled shamefacedly and said, “I was silly today, I forgot to wear
sneakers, and took them along to several attractions and walked more than
20,000 steps ……”
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Saying that she giggled: “It’s okay, tomorrow change into sneakers and I will
certainly be much better!”

Charlie asked offhandedly, “Your feet are like this, tomorrow still going out?”

Claire nodded and said seriously, “Of course, I want to go! Honey you do not
know, following Miss Zhan and Ms. West, really can learn a lot of things,”

“I feel that I and they are not a world of people, they talked a lot of things, I
have not even heard of.”

Charlie helplessly asked: “Wife, now is the information age, everything
spreads fast, even if you have never eaten pork, have not seen a pig run ah?”

Claire said seriously: “Honey, they talk about a lot of things about the
American high society, I have never heard of,”

“I used to think that the richest person in the United States is Bill Gates, but
listen to them talk to know that the really rich people simply do not show,”

“If they do, Bill Gates’ assets in the United States, may not even rank in the
top 10.”

Charlie laughed: “This is not a very normal thing? Not to mention the top
billionaires, even Noah and Horiyah, dare not let Mrs. Willson know how much
money they had in their pocket,”

“But all have the ability to hide their wealth, certainly do their best to hide their
wealth, as for those Forbes list,”

“The reason why the list is out, mainly because most of them are listed
companies or even multiple owners of listed companies, listed companies
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must disclose financial data in accordance with regulations, so the number of
shares held by one is clear.”

“This is ……” Claire spat out her tongue and said, “Maybe I’ve never paid
attention to this before,”

“So my perception is still stuck in the news and newspapers from 10 years
ago, and after hearing them out,”

“I realized It seems that this world is far more complicated than I thought!”

Charlie smiled faintly, said approvingly: “I’m afraid the complexity of this world
is more than most people imagine,”

“But for ordinary people like us, knowing too much also has little meaning,
what we really have to do is to run our own lives well,”

“the rest, at most, as the after-dinner talk, chat to relieve the boredom and
nothing more.”

Said, Charlie said: “wife you sit for a while, I go to get you a basin of warm
water bubble feet, help relieve your fatigue and blisters.”

The words are so said, but Charlie also knows that soaking the feet is just
treating the symptoms but not the root cause.

So he intends to use some spiritual energy to help her completely in the name
of soaking the feet.

Claire smiled cheekily and said, “Thank you, husband! This foot of mine is
really ruined, I can only trouble my husband to help ……”
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Charlie laughed: “This is nothing, you wait obediently.”

After saying that, Charlie came to the bathroom, brought a basin of warm
water to her, seeped a little aura into the water.

Came back and put the basin under her feet, said to her, “Come on wife, put
your feet in and soak for a while.”

Claire nodded and shyly said, “Thank you, husband!”

Charlie smiled with a doting face: “Since when are you so polite with your
husband.”

Saying that, he said with some heartache: “You do not care too much about
that Kelly and do not care about the stories they say that have little to do with
us, we are ordinary people, just live your life well.”

Claire nodded very seriously and said, “In fact, I have always been so
admonished, this kind of words to listen to, do not go too deep into them, not
to mention too much into ……”

Speaking of this, Claire expression got very serious and she said: “However,
today I heard them talking about a previously unheard of thing, about a
particularly powerful woman,”

“After listening to her deeds, I really was deeply shocked! Instantly feel like a
small person with no big ambition, compared to this kind of radiant people,
simply too insignificant ……”

Charlie smilingly asked, “What strong woman so powerful that my wife is
beginning to doubt herself?”
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Claire said seriously: “This strong woman named Margaret An, a Chinese
American, husband have you heard of her story?”

Chapter 3945
When Charlie heard his mother’s name, that too from the mouth of his wife
Claire, his whole person as if cast a body spell, standing still.

At this moment, his consciousness also seems to have lost contact with his
body, and his heart also turned up waves of shock.

Emotions have also lost control, very urgently asked: “What did they say to
you about her?

Claire saw him so excited, amazed asked: “Husband, you are so excited to
know that …… Have you also heard of this person?”

Claire’s question made Charlie’s throat stuck in his throat all of a sudden.

In the past, she had also asked him several times about his parents’ situation.

Charlie could not bear to lie about the death of his parents, so he told her
truthfully that his parents had died in an accident when he was eight years old.

However, although he could not bear to lie about this matter, but also did have
reservations, for example, he never told her, his parents’ names and their
past.
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So, Claire always felt that Charlie might have lost his parents earlier, so he
himself had somewhat forgotten many of his parents’ memories and
information.

Moreover, she is not Stella, she does not have Stella’s brain, nor does she
have Stella’s strength, so she never had any suspicions after hearing Charlie
talk about his parents’ past.

So, she also did not pursue further details.

However, Charlie’s reaction to the name Margaret, did make Claire a little
surprised, she realized in her heart: “Charlie if he had not heard of this person
Margaret,”

“There is no way to have such an excited reaction, but this person’s name,
and only today I heard for the first time, how did he know about her?”

Charlie also finally realized at this time that he had just acted improperly.

So, he explained to Claire: “When I went to Eastcliff to see the feng shui of
Miss Gu’s family,”

“I once heard Miss Gu’s parents mention this person, as if they knew Margaret
and had a good relationship, so I was a little surprised to hear you mention
her as well.”

Claire immediately felt that this statement of Charlie was very reasonable, so
the mind did not move the idea of doubt, so she nodded and said, “So it is like
that ……”

Charlie then asked, “Honey, about this Ms. Margaret, what did they both talk
to you about? I am also curious about her, can you also tell me about it?”
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Claire thought about it and said, “They said a lot of stories about Margaret, my
idol Kelly back in the day, and was even pushed up by her ……”

Claire then heard today, about the content of Margaret, all roughly told once.

Only then did Charlie know that it turned out that long before his own mother
knew his father, had already known Kelly.

It was only today that he learned that the villa he had lived in during his
childhood in Eastcliff was actually the wedding house that Kelly personally
came to China to design for his mother.

It’s a pity that that house is now long gone, having been refurbished by the
Wade family, and has been completely erased from the traces of that year.

Thinking of this, Charlie could not help but sigh with emotion in his heart, and
even regretted a little, regretting that he had given up the old mansion where
his parents had lived in Aurous Hill to Liona at the auction.

At this time, Claire very sadly said: “Just did not expect that such an excellent
strong woman died young ……”

“And listen to the meaning of their two words, as if the cause of Margaret’s
death, there is another fishy look ……”

Charlie heard here, his heart seemed to be a heavy hammer, could not help
but ask: “What fishy? They two people, know something inside?”

Claire shook her head and said, “Ms. West knows nothing, she said she only
knows that Margaret died in China, and her mother’s family claimed that it was
an accident,”
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“But Miss Zhan said that her grandfather seems to be secretive about this
matter, but also said that the hidden feelings behind this matter, even
Margaret’s mother’s family did not dare to pursue.”

Charlie’s heart alarmed, quickly asked again: “That Miss Zhan did not say
something more specific?”

“No.” Claire shook her head: “I heard Miss Zhan’s meaning, her grandfather
seems to not want her to ask too much,”

“I feel that her grandfather may know something, afraid to implicate her, so do
not let her ask more.”

Charlie’s heart vaguely jumped with some excitement.

Over the years, he had always wanted to know the real reason for his parent’s
death but never found any actual clues.

Originally, he thought that the Su family must have been behind his parents’
death.

But after he came into contact with the Su family, he gradually overturned this
idea, because the Su family could not possibly be a match for his parents.

And then he suspected that these were inextricably linked to the Ruthschild
family, but now he still hasn’t found any valuable clues.

So, all this that Claire said today immediately gave Charlie great hope.

He felt that if he could find a way to get Stella’s grandfather to talk, then this
matter, there is a real chance of uncovering the truth!
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Thinking of this, he immediately made a decision in his heart, when Douglas
Fei comes to Aurous Hill, no matter what it means, we must force him to talk!”

“Even if it takes away his divine sense, give him strong psychological
implication, but also must make him open his mouth to tell all the inside story
he knows!

At the same time, Charlie’s heart, the expectation of the Rejuvenation Pill
auction, has surpassed everything at the moment!

As for Stella, who wants to play curve to save the country let her play, Charlie
now no longer cares what she wants to do,

The only thing that he cares, is to let her grandfather Douglas hurry up and
come over to his place and turf!

……

Chapter 3946
A few days later.

After these few days of getting acquainted, Claire and Stella, and Kelly have
become more and more familiar with each other, and have even begun to
breed a real friendship.

Stella was once very spiteful about the way she concealed her true identity
and used Claire.
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And had even thought of confessing to Claire at the first opportunity after the
auction was over and her grandfather got the Rejuvenation Pill.

Of course, she knew very well in her heart that even if she confessed, she
could not sell Charlie, otherwise she would really have offended him to death.

At the same time, the day of the Rejuvenation Pill auction is gradually drawing
near.

Shangri-La, too, has finally reached the point in time when all tenants must
check out.

Today at twelve noon, all guests must check out, then, Shangri-La will be
officially closed by the management, no more external guests entertained.

During this time, it will be fully prepared for the auction of the Rejuvenation
Pill.

At this time, Issac became more and more nervous.

Because this time to participate in the auction of the rich and powerful, the
value of the sum of more than a few trillion dollars.

When they stay in Shangri-La but also use the spot to participate in the
auction, so he is in charge the security pressure on him will be heavy.

The reason is that if these tycoons come and go in a low-profile manner,
Shangri-La naturally completes the task explained by Charlie successfully.

But if one of these tycoons had an incident at Shangri-La, it would affect the
reputation of the entire Wade family.

CLICK HERE TO JOIN OUR TELEGRAM CHANNEL FOR FAST UPDATES
https://t.me/NovelsFuns

https://myfinder.live/
https://t.me/NovelsFuns


Read full novel here https://myfinder.live/

Fortunately, Joseph sent a number of Cataclysmic Front experts from
overseas, led by Walter himself, to take charge of the security of the entire
auction, only to let Issac breathe a sigh of relief.

After the security work was basically assured, Issac began to grasp the
service preparations in an intensive manner.

The hotel rooms were all cleaned and cleaned in the deepest way, the
mattresses, carpets, and bedding were all replaced with new ones.

And any faulty furniture and appliances were not repaired but were directly
replaced with new ones.

Everything was done to make the auction impeccable.

Because the specific site of the Rejuvenation Pill auction has not yet been
disclosed to the public.

So when these tycoons arrived in Aurous Hill one after another on the day of
the report, it was necessary for Shangri-La to send a convoy to receive them
one by one from the airport to the hotel.

And because of the large number of people coming, Issac asked Charlie for
instructions: “Young master, I plan to draw forty Rolls-Royce Phantom from
the country, at a time to put eight as a group,”

“Form into five concierge fleet, then, these five concierge fleet will be
responsible for the transfer guests to participate in the auction transfer work.

Let them go back and forth between the hotel and the airport, absolute in a
high-end atmosphere, what do you think?”
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Charlie nodded and said lightly: “The fleet is definitely necessary, five fleets
should be enough to run back and forth.”

Speaking of this, Charlie turned his words and said, “But the Rolls Royce
Phantom is not necessary, let’s replace it with something else.”

Issac asked, “What do you suggest, young master?”

Charlie said lightly: “This time, most of those who came are foreign friends, we
as the host, we must use our local products, so let’s use all red flags!”

Chapter 3947
The class of Red Flag cars is certainly not as good as Rolls Royce.

But in Charlie’s eyes, Red Flag can be the representative of the most
domestic car brand in China, there is no other.

Therefore, it is also the best choice in his mind.

Issac obeyed Charlie’s words, so he immediately spoke,

“Okay young master, I will coordinate the resources and make sure all the
vehicles are in place within two days.”

Charlie nodded and instructed, “Don’t forget to raise the room price, during the
Rejuvenation Pill auction,”
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“The price of the rooms at Shangri-La should be at least a hundred times
more, and don’t give a single cent discount.”

“Okay,” Issac said with a smile, “Young master don’t worry, this I have
arranged,”

“This time the listed price of the hotel room not only rose more than a hundred
times,”

“But also to add 20% service fee, 20% security fee, and 20% event
organization fee,”

“Anyway, it is all tricky to set up a name, specifically to pit them a sum.”

Hearing this, Charlie smiled and said, “By the way, charge them another 1
million RMB each for transportation, after all,”

“We have to spend money to set up the fleet.”

Issac knew that mass-produced Red Flag cars were not really expensive.

The best ones were only 500,000 to 600,000, and the cost of a fleet of eight
cars was only four to five million.

The four or five million worth fleet, the airport trip to pick up guests, a million
transportation fees, this may be the world’s most profitable business.

However, he knew very well in his heart that the two hundred people who are
coming to the Rejuvenation Pill auction would not care about such a small
extra cost.
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Even though the majority of these people knew very well that they would
probably not be able to get the Rejuvenation Pill,”

“They still wanted to come to the site to see it, and spending a few million for
this was nothing to them at all, so they could just consider it as a trip.

After explaining this, Charlie stood up and said to Issac:

“I’ll leave the rest to you. On the day of the auction, you must conduct strict
security checks on everyone who enters the venue,”

“And never allow anyone to bring any camera and recording equipment into
the venue.”

Issac hurriedly said, “Young master don’t worry, I’ve made all the
arrangements,”

“When the time comes, I will put 4 sets of security equipment on the site, open
two security channels,”

“Each channel to do two security checks, absolutely more stringent than the
security checks of flying,”

“These people who come to the auction, no matter who, don’t even want to
bring in a watch.”

Charlie nodded, his mind suddenly illuminated with a flash of light, said: “I say,
it is better to ask them for figure data now,”

“In advance to give them a unified custom clothing, and then to this batch of
clothing numbered, starting from 1, all the way to 200!
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“These clothes, just all in accordance with the design of sportswear, the upper
body uniform a T-shirt, the bottom uniform sports pants”

These clothing should not contain any metal parts, and on the day of the
auction, they must change into our uniform clothing provided by the metal
detection door,”

“The principle is that no one is allowed to carry any equipment containing
metal,”

“If there are medical devices, also must be strictly confirmed, never Give
anyone the opportunity to exploit the loopholes.”

Issac immediately agreed and said, “Okay young master, I’ll arrange it and
have them customize the clothes in the fastest time possible.”

Saying that, he added: “This is a saving, and it doesn’t cost much, our next
province, Suhang, is basically one of the largest clothing production bases in
the country.”

Charlie laughed: “Okay, this matter will be arranged by you, and since we
have already provided them with uniform clothing,”

“It is natural to charge an additional cost of clothing, just like the uniform fee
for making school uniforms.”

Issac busy asking, “Young master, I estimate that the cost of clothing will not
exceed two hundred dollars,”

“How much do you think this costume fee should be charged at the standard?”
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Chapter 3948
Charlie thought about it and said casually: “You do this, go find a graphic
designer, let him design a Logo, a design into a golden elixir,”

“Plus these big three words – The Rejuvenation Pill, The Rejuvenation Pill
clothing packaged into a brand,”

“Say this is the new luxury goods, the world limited to 200 sets, each set
priced at 1.5 million!”

Issac almost gushed out a mouthful of old blood.

A total of two hundred people, limited to two hundred sets, and do not know
what kind of limited edition this is.

Moreover, this price is really a blackout of the sky, the profit margin is as high
as 99.99% ……

Charlie this time like a serious person said: “Mr. Chen look, usually this group
of people, wearing an LV,”

“Carrying a Hermes feel like a cow, a piece of clothing printed with the LV logo
is not moving tens of thousands of dollars,”

“A Hermes bag is even more expensive out of this world, since we all love
face, then our this Rejuvenation Pill clothing is the best luxury,”

“A set of sportswear for one and a half million, can Hermes be compared?”

Issac was sweating like crazy.
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He knew that his young master sometimes has a black heart, but he did not
expect it to be so black ……

If this gets out, people will say that Shangri-La doesn’t even want its face.

However, he also knows Charlie’s style of action, although his heart is
extremely shocked, but still very quick to say:

“Young master do not worry, I will do it.”

Charlie nodded with satisfaction and said, “In the future, these fee amounts,”

“In the annual Rejuvenation Pill auction must be levied, as usual, this money
from the sale of clothing every year,”

“Help me donate to schools in poor areas, make free winter and summer
uniforms for the children there, as many as you can, as for the annual
transportation that part of the cost,”

“Donate it all to the elementary school in the mountains, equip them with
buses and drivers, as many as you can. As much as you can.”

The school uniforms, what we have to do is to take the goods from the factory
at the lowest price, and then send them directly to the students,”

“The school buses, the same, first investigate the approximate needs of the
mountain schools, and then purchase different vehicles according to the
different needs,”

“Then set up a management company, this company will pay for all the
drivers’ salaries and insurance,”
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“And the normal cost of use will also be paid by the company, but the finance
must do a good job of auditing, and no one will be allowed to insert a bar in
this.”

Issac did not expect that Charlie would donate all the 500 million cash he will
have at his hand in one year with a casual remark, and he would also donate
every year after that.

So he immediately said respectfully, “Okay young master, I will definitely do
my best to ensure that your order falls into place item by item.”

Charlie nodded, stretched his back, and spoke,

“Okay, I’ll go first, when these buyers start arriving one after another, keep an
eye on that Douglas for me, if he arrives, notify me at the first opportunity.”

“Okay Young Master!”

When Charlie left Issac’s office, Stella, as well as her entourage were
preparing to check out of the room and leave to move on to the International
Hotel.

Her assistant Martina was confirming for her that there were no missing items
in the room while saying to Stella,

“Miss, the Golden International Hotel side has been arranged, it’s also a
presidential suite, we can move there directly.”

Stella nodded slightly and asked her, “Okay, confirm with grandpa’s secretary
the exact time he will come to China?”
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Martina nodded and said, “I have already confirmed with Secretary Shen, the
auction will start in five days,”

“Grandpa will depart and fly over on the third day and arrive on the fourth
day.”

Stella said with a grave expression, “Tell grandpa’s secretary to arrange for
him to come over a day earlier.”

Stella said, “Miss, the master’s itinerary is set by Secretary Shen, temporary
change of plans, Secretary Chen will not agree for the safety of the master
……”

Stella said directly: “Tell him that this is my intention, I arranged so, naturally I
have my reasons.”

Stella said cautiously, “Miss, at the risk of asking, what are your plans? Do you
need my help?”

Stella sighed and said, “I want to take grandpa along and have a meal with
Charlie ……”

Chapter 3949
Hearing these words from Stella, Martina said nervously, “Miss, if you bring
Master and Charlie to dinner together, won’t you expose your own identity?”

“That wouldn’t be the case.” Stella said, “I plan to invite Claire first, then I will
let her help invite Charlie,”
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“Then I will bring grandpa there directly and introduce them at the dinner
table.”

Martina couldn’t help but ask, “Then how will you introduce your relationship
with Master to Charlie?”

Stella said, “This is simple, just say that grandpa is my distant grandfather,”

“After all, the Zhan family and the Fei family are originally related, there will be
no loopholes in terms of reasonableness.”

Martina was puzzled and asked, “Miss, I don’t quite understand, why do you
want to arrange a meeting between the master and Charlie?”

“Originally this matter is two sets of plans, and the two sets of plans are well
shielded and do not interfere with each other,”

“Why do you want to take the initiative to lift this shield?”

Stella sighed: “This matter always feels difficult, even with two sets of
programs may not guarantee success,”

“Let grandpa meet Charlie before the auction, but also to add another new
program,”

“Perhaps after the first two sets of programs have failed, grandpa can get
what he wants from Charlie himself.”

“Okay ……” Martina nodded helplessly, she knew very well the reason why
Stella attached so much importance to this matter.
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Nowadays, Stella’s wings are not yet abundant, her father has little status in
the family.

And Stella’s greatest fear is that the old man will leave too early.

Therefore, she could only pin her hopes on the Rejuvenation Pill.

At this time, an attendant knocked on the door and spoke,

“Miss, the hotel is urging to check out, the check-out procedure must be done
at 12 o’clock.”

“Okay.” Stella answered and spoke, “This will go down.”

When she came out of the room, outside the door, in addition to her
entourage, there was also Kelly, who had been here for many days.

Kelly had been staying at Shangri-La for the past few days, but today she was
also changing to the Aurous Hill International Hotel along with Stella.

Seeing Stella come out, Kelly called out with a respectful face, “Miss Fei.”

Stella nodded and spoke, “Kelly, it’s hard for you to stay in Aurous Hill for a
few more days, and then return to the United States after this week.”

Kelly agreed without hesitation and said, “Okay Miss Fei.”

Stella said with satisfaction, “Please don’t worry, Miss Kelly, after this matter is
over, I will definitely not treat you badly.”

Kelly said with a smile, “Miss Fei is very kind, it is my honor to help.”
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Stella smiled faintly, nodded gently, and said, “Let’s go, go check out of the
room.”

Afterward, the group left the guest room area and went to the hotel lobby.

At that moment, Issac happened to see Charlie out of his office and the two
were walking quickly through the lobby.

Stella saw Charlie at a glance, this scene was the same as the first time she
saw him.

Except that at that time, Charlie came in together with Issac, and this time, he
went out together.

When she saw Charlie here at this time, she didn’t feel surprised at all.

Although she also knew that the Rejuvenation Pill auction would soon begin.

And Charlie, as the owner of the pill, could be said to be the biggest boss
behind this auction.

Therefore, it naturally made sense for him to appear at Shangri-La at this
time.

Thus, Stella shouted, “Mr. Wade!”

Charlie heard the voice and knew it was Stella without turning around.

Chapter 3950
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So he stopped in his tracks, turned to look at her, and said with a smile, “It’s
Miss Fei, what are you doing here?”

Stella shrugged her shoulders and casually said, “I’m preparing to check out
…… Shangri-La won’t let me renew my stay today, so I can only move to
another hotel.”

Charlie nodded gently and asked, “Miss Fei should have already found a
place to live, right?”

Stella nodded and said, “I found it, at the Aurous Hill International Hotel.”

Charlie smiled and said, “That’s good.”

After saying that, he looked at the time and said, “Miss Fei, I have something
to do, so I won’t talk to you anymore.”

Stella said with great understanding, “Mr. Wade has something to do, so go
ahead and get busy.”

With that, she changed the topic and said, “Mr. Wade, if you have time some
other day, I’ll invite you and Claire to have dinner together.”

“After all, we have known each other for many days, and we have not thanked
you properly for the help you and Claire have given us.”

When Charlie heard this, he immediately decided in his heart that Stella must
have something fishy.

So, he didn’t reject her directly, but nodded and smiled, “Sure, but I might be
busy these days, so why don’t we wait for next week.”
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The Rejuvenation Pill auction was this Sunday.

Charlie deliberately said next week, just to see how Stella would react.

Sure enough, when Stella heard this, she couldn’t help but feel a little anxious
in her heart, and quickly asked,

“Mr. Wade, I may have to leave Aurous Hill for a while next week,”

“I don’t know if it’s convenient for you to make an appointment for this week?”

Charlie shook his head slightly and said apologetically, “Sorry Miss Fei, I may
not be able to find the time in these few days,”

“Why don’t I arrange it when you return to Aurous Hill next time?”

Hearing this, Stella knew that it would be difficult to rely on her own ability to
get Charlie out for a meal before the auction.

So, she put her hope in Claire’s.

She wants to turn around and try again through Claire to see if there is a
turnaround.

If it is really not possible, let Claire and grandfather first have an
acquaintance, at least they can also have a favor via her.

So, she smiled and said to Charlie: “Mr. Wade, since you are busy recently,”

“I won’t bother you much, let’s meet again when you are done with this
period.”
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“Okay.” Charlie nodded and smiled, and said, “Miss Fei, I still have something
to do, so I’ll leave first.”

“Okay, goodbye Mr. Wade.”

Seeing Charlie leave, Stella was helpless and had more than a little bit of
reluctance.

The auction was only a few days away, and she was like a student who was
about to face the final exam.

The exam date was gradually approaching, and there was no certainty in her
mind.

So she could only think of every way to do more preparation before the exam.

So, she then looked at Kelly and spoke, “Kelly, work hard on Claire, put in
more effort, if you can, I want her to owe you a big favor, I wonder if you have
any good ideas?”

Kelly thought about it and spoke, “Miss Fei, I see that Claire is very obsessed
with design,”

“I think it is possible to find a breakthrough from that.”

Saying that, she added, “It just so happens that I have been invited to lead a
yearly graphic and interior design master class at the Rhode Island School of
Design starting at the end of the month, and I can work out a spot for her.”

Stella didn’t know much about the design field, so she asked her, “Does this
master class carry a lot of value?”

CLICK HERE TO JOIN OUR TELEGRAM CHANNEL FOR FAST UPDATES
https://t.me/NovelsFuns

https://myfinder.live/
https://t.me/NovelsFuns


Read full novel here https://myfinder.live/

Kelly nodded and said, “Besides me, this master class has quite a few top
designers in the design field,”

“It is considered a top-level professor team in the field, so it has a very high
gold content.”

“And this master class is normally only for young designers who have
outstanding performance in the world,”

“and have a record of winning awards, and there are only fifty places in total,”

“So it is always very tight, and the applications received each year are at least
five thousand people, and the acceptance rate is still less than one percent.”

Stella hurriedly asked her, “Do you think Claire is interested in this master
class?”

Kelly smiled slightly and said, “Claire has asked me privately about the master
class, and she is very interested in it,”

“But she knows that she is not up to the standards of the master class.”
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